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Happy New Year Every-
one!  I hope you all were 
able to enjoy some peace 
during this last very 
challenging Christmas 
season.  Thankfully we 
were able to have a very 
safe and delightful gath-
ering of our members, 
for lunch, at our St. Clair 
Centre for the Arts on 
December 18th.  And as 

well we enjoyed seeing our students perform some won-
derful Holiday classics and show off their terrific stage 
presence with their dancing performances. I so appreci-
ated those that were able to join us – and also understand 
those that did not feel quite safe enough to do so.  Special 
thanks go to the St. Clair Centre for the Arts staff that 
made last minute arrangements for folks to pick up their 
lunches instead of actually attending. This relieved a lot 
of minds and provided them with still a wonderful meal 
for the price of their ticket.   Our Social Committee Coor-
dinators, Mimi McPhedran and Pat Taylor really planned 
this event out well and ensured that every detail was cov-
ered.  We had a 50/50 draw of loonies which allowed for 
$175 to be donated to our SRC Student Food Bank – and 
as well, everyone that came brought in canned goods and 
other non-perishables that day – as well as socks for the 
homeless!  We truly are very privileged to have the sup-
ports that we have!  We have so many very generous As-
sociation Members and I cannot thank everyone enough 
for the kindness shown on that day – not to mention the 
many expressions of thanks we have received since.  
More thanks go out to Marilyn for her amazing organi-
zational abilities with the tickets sold and Tony Ellul for 
the beautiful “In Memoriam” presentation he had put to-
gether to commemorate everyone that we have lost over 
the last 2 years.  It was truly sad, but beautifully done.  I 
would also like to give credit to Lori Caba who jumped 
in at the last minute to help us set up and greet attendees 
as they came in that morning!

I was also able to attend the Chatham Christmas party on 
December 1st at Rossini’s Restaurant in Chatham.  Again

this was well thought out and arranged by Elizabeth Barr 
and Ginny Russell, our Chatham Reps.  Many thanks to 
them and to Rossini’s staff for making that event a very 
safe and lovely affair.  The food was great and I thor-
oughly enjoyed seeing some of my colleagues that I had 
worked with when I was in Chatham so many years ago.  
I have very heartfelt memories of the great comradery 
that we all had back then.  There were also food donations 
that came in at that event as well for our SRC student 
food bank in Chatham.

We were given so many door prizes to disperse between 
the two events.  The College, (including the President’s 
Office, John Fairley, Mike Sorrell, the SRC, Athletics, 
Bookstore, and more!) really came through for us to make 
the prizes really wonderful for all who won!  I have so 
much gratitude for the great people I have around me on 
our Executive Board and our current College Administra-
tion.  They are an amazing team and are always looking 
out for the best interest of our members.

Unfortunately, we continue to have our monthly meet-
ings via Zoom which is certainly not the most satisfying 
gathering, however it does keep us connected and helps 
us to keep on top of what is happening in our Association 
community.  Since the Christmas season the Covid num-
bers have continuously climbed so for now we are once 
again halting any kind of social gathering until we start 
to feel safe to do so again.  Our Social Committee ladies 
are on top of things with a new contest for the month of 
February.  By the time you read this, the contest will be 
well under way, so hopefully you have been one of the 
lucky ones in February to win some cool cash to help 
chase away some of those winter blues!  You should have 
received an e-mail in late January to explain what this is 
about.  Nothing for you to do here!  All names will be put 
into a hat, and winners will be drawn on Groundhog Day, 
Feb. 2nd; Valentine’s Day, Feb. 14th; Family Day, Feb. 
21st; and the last day of February, Feb. 28th. Just sit back 
and cross your fingers!!!  Winners will be notified and 
published in our next issue.

The College continues to pivot with all the daily changes 

Continued on Page 4
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Christmas Luncheon 2021 - Windsor

Christmas spirit was in the air as the doors opened into the beautiful Skyline Room filled with a festive sea of red 
poinsettias, white tablecloths against the picturesque background of winter blue skies.  The atmosphere was set and 
ready for our guests.

Safety first was paramount, as 
each person was welcomed, all 
wearing masks and practicing the 
strictest of health protocols.  It 
turned out to be quite comical try-
ing to identify friends and former 
colleagues solely by their eyes and 
voices.
 
Door prizes galore were dis-
tributed to many winners in-
cluding those who were un-
able to attend. Thanks to our 
many donors from the College 
community who contributed such 
wonderful items; the President’s 
Office, Eatery 101, Tim Hortons, 
the Campus Store, and SRC, to 
name a few.

Gratitude was the bountiful expres-
sion of the day and the affirmation of 
a successful event.  Excellent food, 
awesome entertainment, outstanding 
service, and wonderful friends are al-
ways a winning combination. 

In addition, at the last minute, our in-
dustrious president, Sue McLelland, 
in conjunction with Christina Fry, 
Senior Manager, Sales and Business 
Development, arranged for curbside 
take-out service for many members 
who were unable to attend to pick up 
their lunches.

As we spend time reflecting on 2021 
and all that we have to be thankful 
for, let us acknowledge your SCCRA 
Executive Board, committee mem-
bers, Patti France, and John Fairley.  

Their long-term participation and numerous contributions are noteworthy for so many reasons, too many to outline 
here. 

Looking forward to adding new pages in our book of opportunity to celebrate, share and grow together.

Stay Safe, Stay Well  ù

Contributed by Mimi McPhedran				    Photos: Tony Ellul
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Chatham Campus Christmas Party

The Chatham Campus Christmas 
Party was held on Wednesday, De-
cember 1, 2021 at Rossini’s Res-
taurant, Chatham.  This was a mild 
day for the kick-off of the Holiday 
Season.  Thirty-four people attend-
ed and enjoyed an excellent meal.  
Several door prizes were awarded.  
Elizabeth Barr and Ginny Russell 
were thanked for arranging the door 
prizes and organizing another suc-
cessful Christmas Party.  Thank 
you to Ginny Russell for making 
the Christmas tree table decorations 
and to Marilyn Portt for the credit 
card cases.  During the event, Tony 
Ellul’s excellent PowerPoint pres-
entation highlighting the Retirees’ 
social activities and memorials of 
2020-2021 was shown.

Elvy Deline was the recipient of the  Retirees Christmas basket.  Congratulations!

Happy New Year to all.  We are 
hopeful that we will be able to have 
more social activities in 2022. ù

Contributed by Elizabeth Barr

Photos: Sue McLelland

From left: Jay Ertel, Marilyn Portt, Kathy Dupuis, Karla Ertel

From left: Lynn Wright, Bill Smith, Elizabeth Barr, Jim and Nancy Cameron



Page 4 ~ SCCRA ~ Winter 2022

From Page 1 	    President’s Report

that our community is dealing with. We give so much 
credit to President Patti France and her Executive for all 
that they are doing to keep St. Clair Students on track 
with their programs.  John Fairley, as the College VP of 
Communications and Community Relations, attends our 
meetings on a monthly basis and keeps us informed as to 
how things are progressing and relays some of the chal-
lenges they have been up against.  There have certainly 
been a lot of them and we have the utmost respect for the 
way St. Clair College is coming through all of this and 
the fact that our students and their success as well the 
wellbeing of their staff, continues to be their top priority 
as everyone struggles to get through this pandemic.

As a last note – although the College is not encouraging 
us to go on campus at this time, provided you have paid 
your Association membership fees for 2022 you can get a 
parking permit to park on campus should the need come 
up.  It is a very different process now and you should take 
a look at the write up on page 8 that will take you to a 
link that can assist you to order your parking pass online 
before you actually go in to the College to pick it up.  
You cannot just go in to the College to get it.  You must 
order it online first!  Kathy Dupuis put together a very 
easy to follow presentation to assist you with this.  If you 
are still having problems please let Ryan Wilson know in 
the parking office – 519-972-2727 Ext. 4515  parking@
stclaircollege.ca

I am looking forward to the time when we can gather 
again in person to celebrate and appreciate one another’s 
actual presence – and possibly hugs!

Please keep safe and hopefully this won’t go on for too 
much longer. ù

Sue

Hold The Date

St. Clair College Retirees’ Association
Annual General Meeting

Wednesday, May 4, 2022 @ 2:00 pm 
The purpose of this meeting is to elect officers; 
approve the 2022 budget; consider bylaw chang-
es; receive committee reports.

Note: We are currently planning for an in-person 
meeting.  However, should COVID-19 demand, 
the meeting will be held virtually via ZOOM.

Retiree Association Christmas Luncheon 2021

The Retirees’ Association Windsor Christmas Lunch-
eon for this year was one of its best ever, highlighted 
by a festive second floor room-with-a-view at the St. 
Clair Centre for the Arts, a Music Theatre Performance 
student Christmas Show, and the outstanding prizes pre-
sented to many of the attending retirees.

The “Happy Holidays” Christmas Show was especially 
entertaining and included sets and costumes that could 
rival anything you would see on Yonge Street or Broad-
way.  There was even a life-sized Santa sleigh!

The Happy Holidays theme was communicated sub-
tly using songs suggesting that Santa’s Workshop was 
experiencing some problems and that some toys might 
need to be excluded.  Of course, to everyone’s delight, 
recycling saved the day.  At the same time, numerous 
lively Christmas songs were performed incorporat-
ing ‘60’s tunes, which were very familiar to the senior 
crowd.  As has become the show’s custom, the full com-
pany concluded the show with a number of traditional 
Christmas songs performed in beautiful harmony.

The day was capped off with a scrumptious three course 
Christmas lunch.  Congratulations to the organizers.  If 
you have never been, put this on your Christmas list for 
2022.  You will not be disappointed! ù

Contributed by Pat Hallahan

Bridge Club
We are still awaiting information about a location for 
the Bridge Club once COVID allows us to ‘return to 
action’.  We understand that Roseland is potentially 
scheduled for major renovations, which would pre-
clude our playing there. 

If anyone has access to a room, hall, etc. that we 
might investigate, please let us know.  Contact Dean 
Campagna – ryan0579@mnsi.net  or 519-966-3884

College President Patti France
Featured in The Drive Magazine

An article about College President Patti France is 
the main feature in the latest issue of “The Drive” 
magazine.  Follow this link - https://thedrivemaga-
zine.com/current-issue/- to read all about it.  The ar-
ticle about President Patti is on pages 22 to 27.
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Covid 19 Update!

Just an FYI – Retirees can now pick up their 
parking passes at St. Clair College at the 
Parking Kiosk.  Please see the details on how 
to obtain your Parking pass on page 8.  Visi-
tors to the College are allowed providing you 
show proof of vaccination or a negative Cov-
id 19 test completed within the last 72 hours.  
Everyone coming in will be screened at the 
main entrance security desk.

For anybody wishing access to the main cam-
pus or access college facilities, please make 
those requests through Rebecca Demchuk.  
rdemchuk@stclaircollege.ca

Your SCC Retirees Association is doing its 
best to keep on top of the latest bulletins and 
updates regarding Covid 19.  Please keep 
safe as we move in to the Winter season.

Drinking and Driving Trivia

Well, here it is, another new year and another round of SC-
CRA trivia.  Most of us will agree that sitting and sipping 
on a very fine wine, Scotch/Whisky or a fine vintage Port 
with cheese or chocolate could be considered a little taste 
of the good life. But, there are those to whom the beauty 
of a historic or classic vehicle is what gets their motor run-
ning. So, let’s test your knowledge of vintage vs vintage. 

Sparkling wine can only be called Champagne if it 
comes from which region of France and be made using 
which grapes?
In 1904 the Model “C” was the first car built by whom 
and in which Canadian city
Whiskey or Whisky? Both are spelled correctly but 
which two countries spell it with an “e” and which two 
do not?
Which company owns Bugatti, Lamborghini, Audi, 
Porsche, and Ducati?
Just like Champagne, Port or Oporto can only be known 
as such if it comes from where?
Which Prohibition Mob Boss frequently met in the Hiram 
Walker “Speakeasy” to cut deals for illegal alcohol?

Caveat: The law does not consider drinking and driving 
trivial, please do both responsibly, we value all of you. Stay 
safe and stay well. ù

Contributed by Patricia Taylor

Answers on page 6

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

Around The College
•	 The residential houses at the Cabana Road entrance to 

the Windsor Campus are no longer there, and the Cabana 
road entrance to the campus is currently being enhanced 
to be more welcoming and visible. 

•	 The new Gem residence is at capacity in accordance with 
provincial guidelines and is running smoothly.

•	 The Zekelman Business Tower is nearing completion 
and staff offices are currently operational. 

•	 This year, St. Clair garnered two gold awards for Health 
and Safety and Mental Health Promotion and an Organi-
zational Social Responsibility award.

•	 St. Clair College students living on the city’s east side 
will have a much shorter bus ride to the South campus 
after the city and College agreed to share the cost of 
an express route on a trial basis.  The $180,000 cost to 
run the express route from September to December was 
evenly shared between the City of Windsor and St. Clair 
College.  The new route from Tecumseh Mall to St. Clair 
College is about 20 minutes long, compared to the two-
hour ride students previously had to endure.

•	 The Winter Convocation Ceremonies will take place at 
2:00 pm on February 25, 2022.  Due to COVID restric-
tions, the ceremonies will once again by delivered virtu-
ally.

•	 The Performing Arts Program has announced details for 
their Spring Performances: 
o	Pelagie is a Canadian musical, which focuses on the 

Acadian diaspora of 1756. After working twenty years 
in Georgia, Pelagie, a widow who was one of the many 
deported, decides to walk back with her family to her 
homeland.  It is now 1776, and they must navigate 
through the American Revolution.  Dates are April 21, 22 
@ 7:30, April 23 @ 2:00 and 7:30. 

o	Soundtrack is a rock and roll review which examines 
the history of dance through popular music, beginning 
mid 20th century.  Dates are April 28, 29 @ 7:30, and 
April 30 @ 2:00.

•	 Competitive video gaming -- also known as e-sports -- is 
a rapidly growing industry with amateur, collegiate, and 
professional levels of competition.  St. Clair College is 
proud to be the first post-secondary institution in Cana-
da to fully recognize and embrace e-sports with varsity 
teams and campus events.

Similar to traditional athletics, St. Clair players earn scholar-
ships to compete in video gaming leagues against colleges 
and universities all around North America.  The College pro-
vides a state of the art training facilities on campus and a 
dedicated staff of coaches that help players perform at the 
highest possible level.  Throughout the year, St. Clair teams 
travel to live events throughout Ontario, Quebec, and Michi-
gan to compete against the best. ù

Contributed by Bill Totten
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Notice
The St. Clair College web site has recently been up-
dated at https://stclaircollege.ca/

The Retiree Web site is accessed by clicking on 
“About Us” and then clicking on “Retirees’ Asso-
ciation”. This will provide access to Folklore, Picture 
Gallery, Minutes, Schedule of Events, etc.  ENJOY!

Answers To Drinking And Driving Trivia
The region of Champagne, France and must be made 
using Chardonnay, Pinot Noir and Pinot Meunier 
grapes.
Gordon McGregor, president of Walkerville Wagon 
Works formed a partnership with Henry Ford in an 
area of Windsor once know as Sandwich East Town-
ship and later known as Ford City.
Scotland and Canada spell it without the “e”; the Unit-
ed States and Ireland spell it with an “e”.
The Volkswagen Group.
The Douro Valley region of Portugal.
Al Capone was a regular visitor.

1.

2.

3.

4.
5.
6.

Good Luck February

Good Luck February is here! It’s a SCCRA month 
of chance and good fortune for 12 lucky winners 
randomly chosen from all members.  There will be 
4 draws with 3 winners in each draw each receiving 
$25.00.  All members are eligible for one win only.

All that is required of you is to keep your fingers and 
toes crossed, do the dance, eat your Lucky Charms, 
wave the wand, find the horseshoe, call your friends 
for positive vibes, think optimistically and above all 
don’t check your horoscope. 

1st Draw - Ground Hog Day - Feb. 2
2nd Draw - Valentine Hugs –  Feb. 14
3rd Draw - Frantic Family Day – Feb. 21
4th Draw - Non Leap Year Leap Day – Feb. 28

Winners will be notified by phone, will receive a 
cheque in the mail, and their names will be pub-
lished in an e-mail to all association members.

Entering year two of the lockdown was not how we 
wanted to begin 2022 but we are hoping that this 
contest is the last activity that must be done virtu-
ally. We hope you are keeping well and are looking 
on the bright side; it’s only 5 weeks until the first 
day of Spring. Stay safe and stay well.

Reflections On The Pandemic

Nothing is lonelier than a pandemic.  I live in an apart-
ment building with 62 units and I very seldom see any-
one.  People used to meet and talk when they went to 
pick up their mail, but not anymore.  We have 2 two 
chairs in the main lobby in front of the jail mailboxes.  
People used to sit there and talk with people picking 
up their mail or with people coming in and out of the 
building, but not anymore.  We used to play euchre eve-
ry Tuesday in our parish hall which is attached to the 
building.  We have not done this for a year and a half.  
People used to meet in the laundry room, but not any-
more.  I go to church and I have to sit alone.  I belong to 
the church choir, but we cannot sing in church, so I have 
lost that activity.  I work at a golf course, but that will 
be closing soon, so I will be losing that outlet.  I belong 
to 3 organizations that all meet virtually.  As useful as 
virtual meetings are, they lack the warmth of in-person 
contact.  Yes, it is contact with people, but not in person.  
I hear from my family by phone, but seldom see them 
physically.  My son lives in B.C. so he is not available 
physically.  My youngest daughter teaches kindergarten 
with 25 kids, so she is busy.  My oldest daughter lives 
in Harrow and has just had surgery, and her husband 
is a semi-invalid.  All my grandchildren, except 2 live 
out of town.  I had a big disappointment in 2020.  We 
were planning a big family birthday party.  My youngest 
daughter turned 50.  My older daughter turned 65, and 
I turned 90.  However we had some small parties, but 
nothing like we had planned.

However, times are changing.  I am the Retirees’ As-
sociation’s observer to the College Board of Governors, 
and I attended a live meeting on Tuesday (23 Novem-
ber) with 25 people in attendance.  That was encourag-
ing.  Things are expected to open up in March, so I am 
looking forward to that; and that is just a few weeks  
away. Things could have been worse.  I did not get sick.  
I survived my two vaccinations and booster, as well as 
my flu shot.  I see the light at the end of the tunnel.  I 
am looking forward to seeing my friends at meetings.  I 
am looking forward to singing in the choir and attend-
ing church.  I am looking forward to the end of the pan-
demic. ù

Contributed by Bill Jones

Message From Our Membership Secretary

Please don’t forget to renew your membership for 
2022.
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The College’s Swimming Pool Is Getting A Facelift!

These photos of the pool and women’s 
changing room were taken just before the 
holidays.  The deck tiles are being removed 
in order to resurface that area.  The walls, 
benches and ceiling, will also be upgraded.

The men’s and women’s shower areas have 
been stripped down to the cinder blocks and 
all plumbing, electrical and surfaces will be 
brand new.

There is no known timeline regarding the 
completion of this project or when the pool 
will once again be filled with water and 
happy swimmers, but news of renovations 
comes as a welcome surprise to many of us 
who have swam in the pool for years.  We 
are very pleased that rumours of the demise 
of the pool have been quashed by these reno-
vations.

Bill Totten, who claims he jumped into that 
pool the first day it opened, the day after Labour Day, 1972, is eagerly  waiting to resume his lap swims to keep 
himself healthy and fit for many years to come.

See you in the pool soon, Bill! ù

Contributed by Lyn Medler							           Photos: Lyn Medler

Trivia Quiz
By Lyn Medler

1.	Title of the book, published in 1962, that 
started the environmental movement.

2.	Which Canadian Prime Minister said, 
when talking about homosexuality, 
“The government does not belong in the 
bedrooms of its citizens.”

3.	In Newfoundland you were bit by a 
“nipper”.  What is a nipper?

4.	In the book “Fahrenheit 451” what was 
being burned?

5.	What song from the movie “Butch Cas-
sidy and the Sundance Kid”, sung by 
B.J. Thomas, became a number one hit 
in 1969?

Answers on page 8
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OCRA Membership
We highly recommend taking a membership in OCRA 
(Ontario College Retirees’ Association) when renew-
ing membership in our association.  The cost is $10.00 
annually (or a lifetime fee is available).

The link to the OCRA website is ocraretirees.ca.  There, 
one can find information about the CAAT Pension 
Plan, health benefits and health providers, websites 
of other retiree associations of other Ontario colleges, 
and a membership application form. Access to other 
Retiree Association newsletters can also be available.

Newsletter by E-mail or Snail Mail?
The newsletter is distributed four times a year – on the 
third Wednesday of February, April, August and No-
vember.  It is distributed to approximately 550 persons 
on our snail mail list via Canada Post.  In addition, it is 
distributed via e-mail to approximately 415 retirees as 
well as to all College staff.

We are often asked why we send it both ways.  The 
answer is that we have not had the ability to separate 
those who want only to receive it by e-mail.

Well folks, we can now accommodate your preference 
– receive the newsletter by both e-mail and hard copy, 
or, by e-mail only.

If you prefer e-mail only, send a message to sretiree@
stclaircollege.ca  indicating your preference, or when 
you renew your annual membership, you are provided 
with an opportunity to indicate your preference.

Attention All Retirees
If you believe that you are not receiving e-mails 
from the Retirees’ Association, please send an e-
mail with your name and phone number to		
sretiree@stclaircollege.ca

Contacts for Health Benefits and Pension
The College contact person for retirees seeking 

information on pensions and benefits is
Laura Carcelen, 519-972-2727, Ext. 4687
located in Human Resources, room 274C. 

The CAAT Pension can be reached at
1-866-350-2228 or 416-673-9000, or

Fax: 416-673-9028.  
For general inquiries: contact@caatpension.on.ca

Answers to Trivia Quiz

1.	 Silent Spring by Rachel Carson 
2.	 Pierre Trudeau
3.	 Mosquito
4.	 Books
5.	 Raindrops keep falling on my head

Attention

The St. Clair College Retirees’ Association is known 
to have one of the best newsletters in the Ontario 
College system.  In putting it together, we have fo-
cused on information regarding the activities of the 
Retirees’ Association, updates on activities of inter-
est to retirees around the College, and information 
regarding RA members and their lives and activi-
ties.  You can help with the latter.

If you have an article or letter to the Editor telling 
fellow retirees about yourself, or another retiree, 
please feel free to send it to the newsletter editor, 
Tony Ellul at sretiree@stclaircollege.ca. Items may 
be edited for length and/or relevance.

Retiree Parking Renewals For 2022
As the College returns to normal campus activity, parking per-
mits are again being enforced.  Parking permit applications have 
moved to an on-line process.  You must request your Parking Per-
mit on-line FIRST before you go in to the College to pick it up. 

For an easy to follow guide to the online process please go to 
the following link on our St. Clair College Retirees Website and 
select “New Parking Process” in the Index https://stclaircollege.
ca/retirees.

For assistance, contact Campus Parking Services
(519) 972-2727 Ext. 4515 (Windsor)
(519) 354-9100 Ext. 4515 (Chatham)
 
The Parking Department will allow someone else to pick up the 
permit, or submit a completed application on their behalf pro-
vided they provide written authorization to the Parking Office at 
parking@stclaircollege.ca

Proof of membership is required when picking up the parking 
permit.

For Membership card renewal, contact Marilyn Portt, Member-
ship Secretary at mpportt@gmail.com   (519-969-0693).
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Peace

We remember also the family members of Retirees/Full-time Staff who passed away during the period
November 1, 2021 - January 26, 2022

In Memoriam
We remember the following Retirees/Full-time Staff who passed away during the period

November 1, 2021 - January 26, 2022
Cheryl Lou Toshiko YAKO, passed 
away on November 19, 2021 at age 71. 
She is survived by daughters Hana and 
Lillian. Cheryl retired as the Chair of 
the Pre-Health Science and Pre-Nurs-
ing programs at St. Clair College. She 
was an active member of Christ Church, 
Amherstburg.

William “Bill” UMBENHOWER 
passed away on November 8, 2021 
at 68 years. Survived by his wife 
Elizabeth and son Jeffery, he retired 
from St. Clair College after 33 years 
of service in the Plant and Services 
department.

William Mark Dresser passed away in Woodstock, On-
tario, on Friday, October 29, 2021. Mark was the son of 
the late Gerald and St. Clair retiree Jean Dresser.
Florence Lanoue passed away on November 12, 2021 at 
Hospice of Erie Shores at age 83. She was the mother of 
St. Clair professor René Lanoue.
Doug Williams passed away on November 15, 2021, at 
77 years of age. Doug was the brother of St. Clair retiree 
Tom (Joanne) Williams.

SCCRA In Action Supporting Our Community
Included in the invitation to the St. Clair College 
Retiree’s Christmas Luncheon was a request for 
donations of socks for the homeless.

Well, the retirees certainly showed their generos-
ity, dropping a whopping 207 pairs of socks into 
the donation box!

Lyn Medler divided these up and went to vari-
ous shelters, and street assistance associations, to 
deliver the toasty pairs of goodness.  People were 
very appreciative!

There will be 207 much warmer folks around 
town, over the winter, thanks to the kind and gen-
erous hearts of the College retirees. ù

Contributed by Lyn Medler
	Photo: Dennis Phillips Lyn presenting donations of socks to a representative of Street Help

Helen Clara Ruttle passed away on November 21, 2021, 
at 71 years of age. She was the sister of St. Clair retiree 
Philip Eyraud.
Patricia Winnifred Hlady passed away in Exeter on No-
vember 28, 2021 at age 84. Pat was the wife of St Clair 
retiree Bohdan (Ben) Michael Hlady.
Maria Aiello passed away on December 8, 2021 in Wind-
sor.  She was the mother of St. Clair staff member Toni 
Veldhuis.
Jim Robinson passed away on December 8, 2021 in 
Windsor, at 86 years of age.  Jim was the father of Brenda 
Robinson, Registrar’s Office.
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Executive Board 2021-2022

Past-President 	 -	 Kathy Dupuis
President	 -	 Susan McLelland
Vice-President	 - 	Kelly Bevan
President Emeritus -	 Bill Totten
Secretary 	 - 	Lyn Medler
Treasurer	 - 	Dolph Barsanti
Membership 	 - 	Marilyn Portt
Chatham Rep.	 - 	Elizabeth Barr &
		  Ginny Russell
Social	 -	 Mimi McPhedran &
	 -	 Patricia Taylor
Fundraising	 -	 Jim Chambers
Newsletter	 - 	Tony Ellul
Goodwill 	 - 	Lori Caba
Board Observer	 - 	Bill Jones
OCRA Rep.	 -	 Jim Martin

SCCRA Telephone Number/Voice Mail -
519-972-2727 Ext. 4439

SCCRA e-mail address
sretiree@stclaircollege.ca

SCCRA Website -
https://stclaircollege.ca/retirees

Have you changed your address?

Please update your address to continue receiving the Retirees’ Association information.
We do not share your contact information with anyone.

Name: ___________________________________   Phone: ________________________

Mailing Address: __________________________________________________________
                             Street/Apt.                                               City                                            Postal Code

E-mail address: ____________________________________________________________

Mail to: St. Clair College Retirees’ Association, Box 41, 2000 Talbot Road, Windsor, ON N9A 6S4   or
E-mail to: sretiree@stclaircollege.ca

For the Retirees’ Association
Quarterly Calendar of Events

and listing of activities
visit our calendar webpage  at

https://stclaircollege.ca/retirees/calendar

						  
		

Upcoming Events
While the pandemic has severely limited our usual activities, we 
continue to hold monthly virtual Executive Board meetings; pre-
pare and distribute 550 copies of our quarterly newsletter; and 
plan and implement safe events that meet pandemic restrictions 
such as the Christmas luncheons in Chatham and Windsor in De-
cember.  Regular activities such as the Bridge Club, the Chatham 
monthly luncheon, and the Archives Work Group are in an uncer-
tain state pending College permission and provincial guidelines.

There are hopeful signs that the pandemic may be loosening its 
grip on us.  This would allow our association to plan more events 
as the situation improves.  With that in mind, keep a keen eye on 
your e-mail, because until the next issue of this newsletter, e-mail 
will be the only method with which we can inform members of 
more events in the works. 

February 2, 14, 21, & 28     Good Luck February Prize Draws
May 4 		           Annual General Meeting – more
                                               details to follow by e-mail


